March 26, 2024
The Graham County Commissioners met in regular session on Tuesday March 26, 2024. Commissioner Tremblay called the meeting to order with the flag salute. Commissioner’s, Kendra Robinson, Krista Post, Jarrod Knoll, and Dani Roeder were all present. Commissioner Tremblay made a motion to approve the minutes from March 12, 2024. Commissioner Nelson seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. 
Graham County Register of Deeds, Dani Roeder 
	 Dani presented Commissioner with a packet of information and reported she wanted to give them some light information about property fraud. Dani said people in the community are seeing commercials and getting mailings from companies asking them to sign up for subscriptions, so she done a little research. Dani reported she had the ability to provide this service to the community at no cost to the public within her recording notification system, which is a program within CIC that we use, she can activate the recording notification system which will act like these other companies that are trying to get people to subscribe to. Dane went on to say, when a deed comes through, once she has this system in place, anyone can come to Dani and sign up for this, she will have sign-up sheets and information on it once it is all up and running. Dani said it will email the customer, and then Dani provided an example, Troy you have signed up for this, you will sign up with all your variations of names, your trust, your company or corporation, and a deed comes through with that particular name on it that you provided, I will be giving you a phone call so that you know somebody is looking at it. Commissioner Tremblay asked why wouldn’t that fall under a privacy act of some sort, personally he doesn’t think people should be allowed to go in there and just researched your stuff. Danie responded with it’s open record, its public record. Commissioner Tremblay said okay, so its public record. Dani said yep, there is only a couple things in her office that are not public record, and they protect them, their DD-214’s and social security numbers, those are things that are protected but the rest of it, it is open record, everything on the index books, all documents recorded, its all open record. Dani went on to say so what this does, so what this does, it puts in place a system if a deed comes though or a mortgage comes through or any kind of a recorded document, Dani said flip to the front page, she provided an example of what the email will look like, it will let you know the type of document, the book and page, if you receive this email and you don’t know about it, you can contact them right away. Dani said so what this does, it’s not an insurance, its not anything other then giving you a notification that something was recorded in your name and allows you to take action within a few days. Dani reported she provided Commissioners with just 1 sample company that is advertising and trying to push out to our local people with subscription services. Dani said the thing with these subscriptions is, she is not providing information to these subscription services, what she can provide to our people now is going to be accurate and these other subscription services, she doesn’t know if they are providing factual data because they are not selling this kind of information to these other companies, but we have people concerned, they are getting post cards and seeing commercials on tv, so this is something we can provide at no cost. Commissioner Nelson asked Dani how many deeds do they do a year. Dani responded I think last year, and this is just a guess, they were around $60,000 in recording fees, so a one page deed is $21.00. Commissioner Tremblay said so you made $60,000 in recording deeds last year. Dani responded with that is just a guess. Dan Steffen said $21.00 per filing, Dani corrected and said it’s $21 for a one page deed. Dani said so it depends on the pages and some documents are 20 pages but she can get them that number if they are really curious. Commissioner Nelson said he was just curious. Dani said it is kind of amazing how many recordings they do. Dan Steffen said he had a deed changed over from his deceased wife to his name, and it was $35, he gets about $0.68 a year off that, so it has a lot of time to make up for the cost of the deed change. Commissioner Tremblay said you can pay taxes on that. Dani said fees are set by state, she has no control over the fees, sometimes they are painful, but she does not have control of it. Commissioner Tremblay asked if she intended to fund this out of her Tech Fund. Dani responded yes, it’s a $1,080.00 one time fee, so that qualifies for the Tech Fund so no tax dollars will be used to provide a service for our tax payers, it will be a little bit of peace of mind, but it will be up to the tax payers to come sign up for this service. Dani reported she will come back when its all set up, but just wanted to let Commissioner know and inform the public that this is something she is looking into to put some peace of mind to our folks here that are getting these mailings. Commissioner Tremblay said he would make a motion to approve. Commissioner Nelson asked if they needed to do it now, or if she was going to come back. Dani reported I don’t even know if you need a motion. Commissioner Tremblay said you are just explaining it. Dani said yes, this is something she intends to sign up for, it’s not crazy dollars to where we need a motion, she just wanted to start the conversation with them to let them know what she was doing and implement and put in place, a free service to the public for our people, maybe it will give some peace of mind. Dani said there is 30 other counties that have already implemented this and she thinks we will probably see that number increase in the next year or two, she said she has talked to some local Registers of Deeds from like county size to see their take on it and how the public responded to it, it’s been positive, you know like anything with technology, there is glitches and she’s sure we will have a few glitches in the beginning, but hopefully she has this up and running in the next couple months. Dani reported she will get more information on it and come back in. 
Community Development, Dan Steffen
	 Dan Steffen provided the Commissioners with two weekly reports since we didn’t have a Commissioner meeting on 3/19/2024. Dan said he would give them a chance to look through them. Dan reported he and Karla were supposed to go to Norton today to the Travel Council meeting but he called Donna from Norton, and she said 283 is nasty. Clerk Kendra Robinson asked Dan how his drive was this morning. Dan responded with pretty shaky from WaKeeney up, I-70 is clear, but 283 from WaKeeney wasn’t good. Dan asked Commissioners if they were finished reading. Both Commissioners were gone. Dan said he mentioned he and Karla were supposed to go to Norton today, but he called Donna Lowry and the roads were to icy, so they didn’t go. Dan went on to say he is registered for the “We-Can” conference in Newton April 3rd & 4th and then the Kansas Association of Counties meeting in Colby on the 10th, we have two vehicles lined up for that, right Kendra. Kendra responded yes, we have both vehicles out there, she wasn’t sure what the Commissioners wanted to do or who they wanted to ride with. Commissioner Nelson said he would drive himself. Dan said we have room in the car, so we will figure it out that morning. Dan said he is registered for the Network for change conference in Wichita, that is the one he presented at, it was a great conference, he got a lot of information out of it, Christi Keith, Karla and Melissa Lindenman went with him last year to it. Dan said he has the meeting dates for the KREDA meeting on the report that Commissioners had asked for. Dan reported as far as this week, highlights, he heard about the Family Dollar/Dollar Tree closing, he did some research there, and contacted the properties #27 out of San Diego about plans and options, he left them a message. Dan said he signed up for their information and basically, that company is owned by a multitude of investment companies, Blackstone, Vanguard investments, its owned by a lot of shareholders, they have over 15,000 locations, properties in the United States. Dan went on to say it’s an investment company and chances are, they won the Dollar General building as well. He said the appraisal on the building is 50,000 square feet and it is appraised at $700,850.00, and while talking to a couple contacts around and Cheryl down in WaKeeney took the time to get through to the property manager and there is really nothing we can do, he has heard some ideas, but what people need to realize, and he will put it in the newsletter, we don’t own that building, it will be limited as far as use due to the structure, the poles that are weight bearing for the roof, he has had a lot of inquires about what to do with it, but the bottom line is, we don’t own the building. Dan went on to report the last check he got back, they are looking at allowing Family Dollar/Dollar Tree to sublease to another company, and if not, if they don’t and if they do, and it’s a solid company, they will do their own lease with them, they have 1,000 different locations, so it’s not unique to just Graham County, it’s WaKeeney, Norton, everywhere. Dan said personally he things it was a terrible decision for Family Dollar/Dollar Tree to chase Dollar General around the country. Commissioner Nelson said they did it everywhere. Dan said yeah, there is more on the story behind that, but anyways if you have any inquires about that, our hands are tied as far as what can we do with it. Dan said he isn’t sure they even have a clear deed to the building, he understands there might be some contractor liens on the building as well. Dan reported he got the check for $15,000 for the “pitch your porch” grant from Network Kansas, and he has the information out and about, and distributed to businesses on Pomeroy and Main street, applications are due 6/1/2024 and they will be evaluated by a team of judges and that is 50% of their score and the other 50% will be pitch night, 6/12/2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the theatre so they will combine those scores and the judges will pick 5 businesses to award $2,000 to for windows, etc., anything that can be seen from the street, it will be a neat program. Dan said he has been in touch with Todd Ashbaugh, in fact yesterday, Todd sent him to Home Depot and he couldn’t get anyone there to help him, so he went to where he usually goes, Heartland Building Center and bought lumber and materials for the kiosk, Todd and the high school industrial arts class are going to build the kiosk, he told them he would cover the materials, it was $163.00 and that is all out of the pocket park grant and then he will make a donation to the industrial arts department at the High School out of the same grant fund so they will come out less than $1,000 and he had a $3,500 bid, it was only $163 for materials, and give them a $400-$500 to help them out and hopefully be able to call on them again if we ever need to. Dan reported they have new committee members for the Leadership Graham County for the 24-25 sessions, which is good. Dan reported he can’t seem to gain any interest in the power up movement, 40 & under, so still working on that. Dan said we will notice from one week to the next, we had 498 followers on Facebook, and we hit our goal of 501, now Karla wants to go to 1,000, so they will shoot for that, it’s amazing how every week he checks it and it grows, and he commends her, she does a great job getting information out and Facebook updated with things going on, she’s done a great job there. Commissioner Tremblay said he did see they still don’t have a bid for the building on the cardboard project. Dan said Van Koon was going to meet with Chirs last Friday, and he was going to send me what they talked about, but he hasn’t seen anything yet, but he will check with Chris, he said if he doesn’t hear back from Van, he will check with Chis, once we get that cost, he will let Corina know and she can go after that money from KDHE, we will apply for more then the max, but may only get the $25,000. Commissioner Tremblay said he still thinks if it’s going to be required, they should supply the funds. Dan said any mandate should come with funds to do it. Dan told clerk Kendra, he would catch Melissa at the hospital and give her the brochures he brought to give to her. 
Graham County Community Foundation, Crystal Behanna 
	 Crystal Behanna arrived at this time. Crystal said she was here today as the Graham County Community Foundation Director and they are headed into match month, it starts April 1st, so she was coming to ask for pledge/donation from you guys. Crystal went on to say we always send that out to you and you have historically given, so she is here just to ask for that donation and see if they had any questions about what the foundation was doing, last year we had the Hansen $50,000 match plus we got another match from the Patterson family foundation for $70,000, we were able to raise that whole $70,000, so we brought all of that back to the community foundation to be able to grant out of, and the difference on those was the $50,000 from Hansen and the $50,000 we raised all goes into our endowment, so that increased it by $100,000 and then the Patterson Family Foundation, that $70,000 they gave us, was all unrestricted funds so we did a couple of match events, say if someone raised $1,600 on the burnout competition at the auto&  arts museum, we were able to match that $1,600 and then donated $3,200 to the school for the accessible playground, so that is kind of the difference between those funds. Crystal said we stand to gain that same this year, we have the Hansen match of the $50,000 and then Patterson is doing the $70,000 unrestricted again as well, so if we are able to raise that whole $70,000, that allows us to capitalize the most on all of the match money that is out there. Commissioner Nelson asked Clerk if it was $5,000 they normally give. Clerk Kendra said she looked this morning and typically we give $5,000. Commissioner Nelson said it sounded like a good deal. Commissioner Nelson made a motion to approve the $5,000 donation to the Graham County Community Foundation. Commissioner Tremblay seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. Crystal asked the Commissioner if they had any questions. Commissioner Tremblay said no, it is an awesome program. Crystal said they are doing the match month banquet on April 1st at Average Joes at 6:00 p.m., and the lady from Hansen Foundation is coming to talk about the transfer as well, and give us specific numbers for Graham County, what that kind of looks like if we capture some of those estate plans and how much more that would help our community to be able to do different projects and explain the three estate planning that Hansen does for all 27 of their counties so if people needed wills or estate planning, its all free with their lawyer, being able to kind of promote that as well, so if you guys are interested in, just contact her to come.  
High Plains Mental Health Center, Craig Poe, Karla McFee, Dan Irby 
	 Criag Poe, Karla McFee & Dan Irby all arrived at this time. Craig presented Commissioners with a business card. Craig said for years, we have probably seen Walt, or Karla, but he is a new face, so he wanted to introduce himself. Craig said he has ties and history here, his family started a business here Poe Well Services, Poe Servicing, and eventually had locations in various places. He said he spent a lot of time at the shop up by the hospital when he was young, he learned a lot about working with his hands and manual labor and time working out in the oil fields is hard work, in weather like this, it didn’t matter what the weather was like, you still had to work. He went on to say he ran away to go to K-State, he thought that’s enough motivation for him to go find an office job, where it’s 72 degrees everyday. Craig said he spent his time at K-State and started a family and thought Manhattan was a great place to stay, and it is still a great place, in the course of that he was working in transportation and the construction field at a big family owned business, he was unfortunately around 4 suicide events, and one of them was the owner of the company, the owner of the company, the family owned, tight knit group like it was, the impact was, he would have had no idea what that was going to be like. Craig went on to say he was their HR Director and trying to sort out, how intimately close he would end up with that family figuring out the details, the good, bad, the ugly and a lot more in between that, and sorting out what would we do moving forward. Craig said at the time, he had no idea he was prepared to manage or handle things like that, but he was the one that had to be the business person and say look we need to assess this and move things forward, recognize what went on and then find a path and that was a lot, that was something I didn’t know I was capable of, but it also led me to where I am now, I had no idea my next job would be in mental health, not even knowing how connected those two are, I just knew that I needed a change, a lot of things changed after things moved forward, and I found an opening with Pawnee Mental Health, they were looking for an HR director and I didn’t know at the time that I was going into therapy myself because his boss was a licensed clinical social worker. He said he didn’t really have therapy, but they had very good conversations about the impact of what he had went though and how he could impact the organization and what he could do moving things forward. Craig said he loves the industry, he loves the impact they can make on individuals, he still has a lot of respect and wants to know that Pawnee is doing well, he was their Chief Operating Officer when he was contacted by the High Plains recruitment people saying Walt had retired. He went on to say they told him they knew he had ties out in western Kansas, they knew he had aspirations to take over at Pawnee but asked him to consider coming to meet with them, he said his wife agreed, which that was the first step, to at least allow him to come out and talk to them and see how things were going to work, and ever since the interview it has felt more and more like home. He said he has family around here, he has family all around northwest Kansas, and that impact, that difference that he knew was there but he never paid attention to it, is, he spent 50% of his time sorting out people that were manipulative, twisting and turning things around and yes there is things like that out here, but honestly, a lot of it they just don’t have time for that “crap”, and it is refreshing, because we can have conversations about what is actually going to be fixed instead of who can get one over on somebody else and twist the story. Craig went on to say he is really excited to be at High Plains, he knows Walt established a foundation that is unheard of in our industry, he is a great guy, just no longer in charge, he is glad that he placed the situation where we are not in a good financial position, but money falling out of the sky for whatever reason, seems like the last few years, with Government funding stuff has had a positive impact on High Plains regardless of how many tangents we could go off on, the why of the situation, it allowed High Plains to get some funding that we were long overdue from the federal and state governments and we were able to put some of it into a much needed rainy day type fund so we actually have some stability. Craig said but it doesn’t mean our work is over, it’s not, we have a mission to serve anyone in our 20 counties including Graham County, regardless of the difficulty to pay. He said the fact is, the Mental Health situation is not going away anytime soon. Craig said to Commissioners you have a packet in front of you, our funding model and the reason for our request, it is based on 6 different factors and that is all the how they get to the numbers, he said there is a whole lot of information in there, that funding is that agreed upon for Graham County. Craig said in 2023 we served 167 individuals here in Graham County and all 167 of them are in the bottom right, 44 of them were in the $10,000 or less annual income bracket. Craig said they are able to provide a whole lot of positive stories and he appreciates that. He said he brought two people with him, and he’s spent introduction and went right into here’s where things are, he thinks it will be good to introduce what they have to say. Karla McFee introduced herself and said she is the county liaison, her job is to come out and meet with stakeholders and also does education in health education, they have in the last year, came out only a couple times to Graham County, once they did a presentation sponsored by Nutrien Ag on self care and they will be here for the public resource fair the Health Department is doing. Karla said we did being in person services at the Hospital on February 21st, they had offered it through telehealth, but February 21st, they got a therapist to come in person, her schedule is quite full on the days that she comes, so they added that back in. She said she is working with the schools to try and get some mental health education in the schools as well. Dan Irby introduced himself, said he is one of the board members, he is a true advocate for it, and to have these people this close and being able to step in, and help us on numerous occasions, a lifesaver for the hospital. Dan said he was at the hospital  for 20+ years, and if it hadn’t been for some of the ways that they have changed so we could get them to help get people we have out more with mental health has been wonderful. Dan said so, they are going to ask you for a little bit of money, but if things start to fall apart further down the road, he would like to be able to come in and talk a little bit more if we need something, to have that in person, in county come in and help, is also a huge bonus. Commissioner Tremblay said we kind of lost that during the pandemic. Dan said and we all know, what that computer screen does compared to like you and me right here, so to be able to have that person here to be a one on one is outstanding. Dan said another thing when we talk about money again, and he isn’t sure if they are still doing it, but they should be, our police department and sheriffs department have been paramount, helpful for transporting those people that need to go to a higher level, we can’t do it ourselves anymore, we never wanted to in the first place, but it all has to be secure transport, they are moving from to this to Larned State, it has to be secure, or any other place in general, so the police department, especially the police department really stepped up, so we made a decision years ago about them bringing in overtime to the Commissioners and they would pay it out of Health Care Sales Tax, is that still a thing. Commissioner Tremblay and Nelson both agreed and said yes, it is. Dan said good, because that is the other part of the puzzle a lot of the other counties don’t have, people willing to step up, on their own time and come in and do that for us, so if we could continue that, that would be outstanding. Dan went on to say, thank you fellers for the years of standing behind these people. Commissioner Tremblay made a motion to go forward with the $18,816.08. Commissioner Nelson seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. Craig said if they have any questions moving forward, they really appreciate there support, he knew people were probably interested in who this random guy is that showed up. He said the services that they are able to provide, are vital to the community and they can’t do it without there support. Craig said he did want to tell them about a couple initiatives they are working on, he realized he didn’t mention them, but Karla will be exited about our school intervention process, she’s already been very involved in school education systems, they provide services through tele-video, but the reason we do is through the mental health intervention, HIT program, they will allow liaisons in the schools but that wasn’t enough for High Plains, before he got there, they were awesome at presenting a new grant to be able to serve all the schools who were interested and they called that the HOPE grant. He said that allowed us to have a mental health liaison, funded by the grant at their organization and serve the schools in a similar fashion, there is legislation on the house, it’s actually through the house and hopefully going to get on the senate floor that will expand that impact of the program but fortunately they already expanded it themselves through a grant proposal, found a way to created sustainability with it and they are working on getting state and federal dollars. Craig said he really wanted to further that mission and moving forward reducing this stigma so we aren’t joking about whether or not someone needed mental health, in reality mental health like everything else should all be the conversation, if you need some help, go get some help, it shouldn’t be something we don’t ever talk about, that is what High Plains is about, the more we can impact our young people and help them understand that is just a regular conversation. He went on to say, he is still shocked that his teenage daughter and her friends still talk about it, they say they went and got therapy the other day because they needed to talk to somebody, I was having a rough time. Craig said that would have never happened when he was in school and probably still doesn’t happen in a lot of places. Commissioner Tremblay said you don’t hear a lot of it do you. Craig said they are going to really push that, and are going to really push more into the school district, so if they have any connections or know anything on the school districts, feel free to reach out to him, Meredith or Karla and they will help connect the dots. Craig said they are going to try to improve and make all the services more robust before it is already to late and they are already in crisis. He went on to say they do have the Schwaller Center in Hays, it is a crisis stabilization unit, that allows folks in mental health crisis to come and sit on a voluntary basis, that center has served what it is doing and will continue to serve for a long time, but they did take a small grant from the state to explore what is called a crisis intervention center. He went on to say that crisis intervention center is going to fill the gap that they have seen for a long time, where there is not enough state hospital beds or enough services for people when they are in mental health crisis to go anywhere, so they end up in the jails, the emergency rooms, or at home going I guess no one does care and worse things can happen. He said this crisis intervention center, we don’t know if we will have all our ducks in a row and able to fund it moving forward, but the concept is desperately needed in this area. He said it would take the Schwaller Center, a crisis stabilization center, where it is voluntary care, where someone comes in and says they need help, they need to stay, and adds an element of involuntary care where law enforcement will be able to come and say this person needs help, we evaluate them and restrain them if necessary to get them the help that they need, so they are not sitting in a jail cell or sitting at the E.R. with nowhere to go. Karla added and tying up the county resources. Craig said as they explore that concept, there is going to be more funding needs and there will be how do we make this work. He said the only other facility that would be like this is in Lawrence and there is one proposed to be coordinated in Wyandotte and Salina is in the same boat as them in Hays, we need this but how can we make it work. He went on to say the state officials have told him they are not likely to pay for all the costs but they will provide some funding for it, so they are trying to find ways to support the rest and the staff, they are talking like 30-60 people just to run the center, on top of the 170 employees they already have. Commissioner Tremblay said it’s a major issue isn’t it. Craig said yes, so we are exploring it right now, but he did want the first time they hear about it someone saying we have this really cool center and we are looking for more help. Commissioner Tremblay said keep up the good work.  
Graham County Health Department, Brandi Hardiek
	Brandi Hardiek was up next. Brandi presented Commissioners with a packet of information. She said the top page is just there yearly grant signature page that we have to have the Chairman sign every year. Brandi said they are the same grants she applies for every year, a lot of them are just for salaries and to pay for other trainings that the grant requires us to do, the second page in that stack is just for your information on what we have budgeted for WIC. Brandi reported they started doing Sheridan County which they pay for them to go over there, our time over there and whatever we need. Brandi said behind that page, is just the contract of what WIC requires of them, and how they work together, and the next page is our COVID grant they are finishing up this year, they have about $39,000 left of it for mainly salaries to do December, it has been going on for a few years they are finishing up the tail end of it. She went on to say, in that, she wanted to budget for a cooler they need to replace for their vaccines when they transport them. Brandi said it is $849, it is required to keep them at temperature. Commissioner Tremblay said he saw they had a voucher for almost $10,000 for vaccines, and questioned if that was just for COVID vaccines. Brandi said no, RSV, COVID, etc. a combination. She said they are expensive but luckily they get paid back from insurances. Brandi said the shingles shot is really expensive, but because that cooler was over $800, she wanted their approval and the grant will pay for it. Commissioner Nelson made a motion to approve purchasing the cooler with grant funds. Commissioner Tremblay seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. Brandi said behind that is just another for your information on the workforce development grant that was given to us right before she went on maternity leave, they got almost $63,000, this grant can be used for anything workforce related, the KAC conference it can be used for that, including other department heads. Commissioner Nelson asked if the cooler was batter powered. Brandi said no, its literally just a cooler, but they have to put a dial-meter in it, its like an electronic temperature probe, so if we ever need to get a vaccine to another county we need it. Commissioner Tremblay said so just for transportation. Brandi said yes, if we have to take it to do flu clinics, etc., we have to store it in there and transport it. Commissioner Tremblay asked so how do you keep it cool, is it dry ice. Brandi said no, its just insulated. Commissioner Tremblay said okay, so the cool of the vaccine itself. Commissioner Nelson said we could get a Walmart cooler and put a thermometer in it. Brandi said it’s mandated, say she is driving to Sheridan, and the temperature doesn’t stay in the specified temperature, it’s no longer good. Commissioner Tremblay asked so how do you cool it off, if your temperatures rise above the specified range, can you cool it. Brandi said you just hope it doesn’t happen or get it directly into the fridge, when they are thousands of dollars the state wants us to do what we are supposed to do to not waste immunizations.  Commissioner Nelson asked if the furnace at the Health Department was working good. Brandi said actually, when it got fixed, or there wasn’t anything wrong with it, we had to call them the next day because it still wasn’t working but there was a blower motor failing in it, so they did something to fix it, so far it is working but they said if it breaks down again it will need replaced, that was Elliotts. 
After Prom Committee, Nikki Presley
 	Nikki Presley arrived at this time. Nikki said she was here to see if they would possibly be able to donate to after prom. She said after prom the senior parents do it, they are getting things together and are also doing a raffle, but getting some gifts for the kids and they could get some good things for these kids going off to college, and wondered if there was any way they could get a donation. Commissioner Nelson said he couldn’t remember what they usually did. Commissioner Tremblay said he thought in the past they gave $200. Nikki said it looked like last year, they gave $400. Commissioner Nelson said we might as well keep it the same. Commissioner Tremblay made a motion to approve $400 to the After Prom Committee. Commissioner Nelson seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. 	 
New Business 
 	 County Clerk presented Commissioners with a packet Dani brought down during meeting for them to review the copies and deed recordings and told them if they had any questions, to let her know. Commissioner Nelson asked where that money goes. Commissioner Tremblay asked if it went to County General. Kendra said we would have to pull up the budget and see where it was being put. Kendra showed Commissioners the certificate from Travel & Tourism. Kendra told Commissioners that Rachelle brought her this information from Warren White, he wanted to donate parcel R1923 to Graham County and showed them  the map, he no longer wants the property and wants to donate it to the County. Commissioners thought property was all sold, but thought if Wayne could use it of parking. Commissioner Tremblay said he didn’t see any problem with it, it will exempt it from tax collection. Commissioner reviewed and signed Accounts Payable, Payroll and Payroll payable vouchers. Kendra presented Commissioners with the BCBS HIPPA Designation form to remove Jana Irby and add Kendra Robinson for signature. Commissioner reviewed and signed Freedom Claims voucher for health insurance claims paid on 3/14/2024 & 3/22/2024. Commissioners reviewed and signed the Abstract of Commissioner Minutes for 3/5/2024. Commissioners reviewed 4 Abatement/Refund orders (2024-995, 2024-998, 2024-999, 2024-1001) with a valuation of 55,523 and total tax dollars of $9,506.36. Commissioner Tremblay made a motion to approve 4 abatement orders. Commissioner Nelson seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0. Kendra presented Commissioners with beer license application for Cowboy Junction. Kendra told Commissioners Ralph came in and applied for his beer licenses as he does annually and he questioned why he had to pay for two occupation licenses. She reported he wasn’t opposed to paying for 2 state because he has the in bar and then the carry out, so he wasn’t opposed to paying for that, but he was opposed to paying for two occupational. Kendra said occupational is just the county license, so she told him she would bring it to them and see what your thoughts were. Commissioner Tremblay said so the 2 occupation would be in line with the 2 state. Kendra said yes, they just normally go hand in hand, but, it would almost be like having 2 occupational for the same location, 2 county licenses for the same location. Commissioner Tremblay said he didn’t know why he would need to pay for two either, is that their call to make that decision. Kendra said yes, it is the county. Commissioner Nelson said he wasn’t for it. Commissioner Tremblay said yeah, lets do one. Commissioner Nelson asked how much occupational licenses were. Kendra said $100, so he was paying $300 just for beer licenses. Kendra said she went ahead and got the Notice to Township Board ready for signature so we could get it ready to go and mailed off. Commissioners reviewed and signed Notice to Township Board. Commissioner Tremblay said there was a lady that called him and wanted to know if the County had anywhere available for some storage of Nicodemus Museum artifacts, she didn’t talk like she needed a lot of room but would be interested in storing it anywhere we would have available, Kathy Atkinson is who called him, he didn’t know if there was room in the library basement. Kendra said I would urge her to contact library, she knows that we have a vault and a room down there, and she knows those are full. The Clerk’s office is actually trying to clean out the office in there and get the Hill City Times books, they have books upon books to the library and get that all cleaned up out of here, but they are pretty well full. Commissioner Nelson said he thought there was a room down there that wasn’t being used. Kendra said there might be, I would definitely have her reach out to Marcy and see. Commissioner Tremblay said he would call her and let her know that’s probably what she needs to do, he doesn’t know the whole situation, but she said she would take whatever room we would have available. Kendra said we could maybe do some rearranging, she just knows down in the basement, it’s a lot of boxes and Clerks stuff, Treasurers stuff, District Court, there is a lot.  
As there was no further information to be discussed, Commissioner Tremblay made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Nelson seconded the motion. Motion carried 2-0.  

___________________________________                         ___________________________________
Kendra Robinson, County Clerk					Troy Tremblay, Chairman 
